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 Next Meeting – Thursday, June 12th @ Noon 
At the Petite Violette Restaurant, 2948 Clairmont Rd, Atlanta, GA 30329 

 

Program speaker: GASSAR 1st VP Bill Tankersley “A Horse named Independence” 
  

This presentation will cover Compatriot Bill Tankersley’s 4th great-grandfather and patriot, John Tankersley, a 

Captain of Militia from Spotsylvania County, VA, who moved to Columbia County, GA after the Revolutionary War. 
 
 

 Remember those soda can tabs, Labels for Education, and Box Tops for Education for donation to the Children of the 

American Revolution; magazines and toiletries for veterans at the VA Hospital; paperback books for the USO. A drop-off 

point at the table next to the registration table is set up to receive your donations. 
  

 

 

The May Atlanta Chapter Meeting 

 

  May was a busy month for the Atlanta Chapter Sons 

of the American Revolution starting with 1st Vice 

President Al Adams presenting the SAR Bronze 

JROTC medal to Chamblee High School Cadet Sergio 

Romero. The next day, the Atlanta Chapter presented 

the SAR Bronze JROTC medal to Cadet Lawrence 

Fullo at Druid Hills High School.  
 

  Our May Atlanta Chapter luncheon program speaker 

was Mac Irvin with “The General and Augusta 

National”. He detailed how Ike was persuaded and 

assisted by a so-called “Gang” of friends, who were 

members of Augusta National Golf Course. These golf 

and bridge pals, including Atlanta’s beloved Bobby 

Jones, convinced Ike to throw his hat into the ring for 

the White House. 
 

  During the luncheon we presented several Military 

Recognition Awards to Chapter Compatriots: LTC 

Derrick Deeds received the SAR War Service Medal & 

NSSAR Southwest Asia Veterans Service Corps 

Recognition Certificate; SSG Ben Jetter, Jr. received 

the SAR Military Service Medal & Military Service 

Veterans Corps Recognition Certificate; and Capt. 

John Hines, Sr. received the NSSAR Military Service 

Veterans Corps Recognition Certificate. The Atlanta 

Chapter thanks them for their Military service. The May Atlanta Chapter luncheon program speaker at Petite Violette 

Restaurant was Mac Irvin with “The General and Augusta National”  
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Compatriots SSG Ben Jetter, Jr., left, receives the SAR Military Service Medal for his service in the United States Army and LTC Derrick Deeds, 

center, receives the SAR War Service Medal for his service in the United States Marine Corps and deployment to Southwest Asia, from Atlanta 

chapter 1st Vice President Al Adams, right. The SAR War Service Medal, SAR Military Service Medal and the Veterans Corps Recognition 

Certificates are awarded after submitting your DD214 to the SAR Military Service Veterans Corps Recognition Program & Chapter leadership.  

After Compatriots submit their Military Service record as proof of Military Service for the SAR Military Service/War Medals they are then 

enrolled into the NSSAR Veterans Multi-Corps Recognition program. Above SSG Ben Jetter, Jr., left, and Capt. John Hines, Sr., center right, 

receive their NSSAR Military Service Veterans Corps Recognition Certificate, as LTC Derrick Deeds, center left, receives the NSSAR 

Southwest Asia Veterans Service Corps Recognition Certificate for their Military Service to the United States, with Atlanta chapter 1st Vice 

President Al Adams, right. To enroll in the NSSAR Veterans Multi-Corps Recognition program, send your Chapter President your DD-214. 



Memorial Day 

  

May JROTC   

 
 
 

 

Atlanta Chapter 1st Vice President Al Adams, right, with Cadet Sergio Romero Mendez, left, at Chamblee High School  

 

  Atlanta Chapter Chaplain Compatriot John Titus is shown at 

the Johns Creek replica of the Vietnam War Memorial, paying 

a personal tribute on Memorial Day to Captain Robert E. 

Harris, USMC with whom he served in the 2d Battalion, 6th 

Marines by saluting his sacrifice and service to our nation. 

  The Georgia Society SAR had a large number of Color Guard 

activities in May. Please remember everyone is invited to 

attend these. Some of the events held were: May 13th - Liberty 

Tree Marking in Demorest; May 17th - Mountain Laurel 

Festival in Clarkesville; and a very busy Saturday on May 24th 

with events held at the Marietta National Cemetery in Marietta, 

the Georgia National Cemetery in Canton, Snellville Memorial 

Day Ceremony and the Oconee Veterans Park Memorial Day 

Ceremony in Watkinsville.  

  Attendance at events like above are always greatly 

appreciated and a great way to become involved in the Georgia 

Society. Whether it be in attendance or as a member of the 

SAR Color Guard, find what part of the SAR appeals to you, 

then honor your Ancestors by being an active member in the 

Georgia Society Sons of the American Revolution. 

All of the GASSAR events are detailed on the Georgia Society 

Website event calendar for 2025 and can be found at:  

https://gasocietysar.org/events/ 

  When attending any NSSAR event please send your Chapter 

President a photo and caption for inclusion in Tidbits! 

https://gasocietysar.org/events/


250th Anniversary Lexington & Concord 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  The reenactment of Paul Revere’s Midnight Ride on April 18, 1775, 

kicked off the commemorative events, as he rode on horseback from 

Charlestown to Lexington to warn John Hancock and Samuel Adams 

of the impending British raid. His arrival set in motion the chain of 

events that led to armed rebellion on Lexington Green at dawn the next 

day, when British soldiers arrived on April 19, 1775. 

  On Saturday, April 19, the Lexington Minute Men conducted the 

250th reenactment of the Civilian Evacuation and Battle of Lexington 

on the historic Battle Green. The dramatic portrayal was followed by 

Lexington’s 2025 Patriots’ Day Parade, celebrating the enduring legacy 

of the Revolutionary War. 

  According to the Lexington History Museums, on the night of April 

18, 1775, more than 700 British soldiers set out from Boston to 

  In April, Atlanta Chapter member George K. Wysong (pictured 

left) traveled with his family to commemorate the 250th 

Anniversary of Lexington and Concord—a four-day event honoring 

the historic moments that set our nation on the path to 

independence. On April 19, 1775, the "shot heard 'round the world" 

signaled the start of the American Revolutionary War, marking a 

pivotal turning point in history. Long associated with the Battles of 

Lexington and Concord, this defining moment is now 

commemorated annually as Patriots' Day. This National NSSAR 

Event was part of the America 250 Program, which commemorates 

a decade of the American Revolution. Participation in the 250th 

Anniversary events earns points toward the Bronze, Silver, and 

Gold NSSAR 250th Anniversary Medals. 

 

  The historic journey began in Boston, where the Sons of Liberty 

orchestrated a signal from the tallest church steeple to alert 

Concord of the British army’s route of march. Two lanterns, 

displayed in the Old North Church steeple, signified that the 

regulars were crossing Boston Harbor (“one if by land, two if by 

sea”). As Paul Revere and William Dawes rode through the 

surrounding towns, others joined the effort, sounding alarms with 

ringing church bells and warning shots. Minutemen and local 

militia assembled on town greens, ensuring that by the time the 

British forces crossed Boston Harbor to Lechmere Point, word of 

their mission had already reached Concord. 

 

Concord, determined to destroy a cache of ammunition and supplies 

meant for an anticipated conflict. As dawn broke the following 

morning, the Lexington town militia stood resolute, prepared to block 

their advance. The two forces faced off on the town common—then, a 

single, mysterious shot rang out. The British soldiers opened fire, and 

when the smoke cleared, eight Americans lay dead, ten more wounded. 

In that moment, the war for independence had begun. 
 

 
 

Photo right, George Wysong, right, views Lexington’s 2025 Patriots’ Day Parade 

with daughters Alexandra, left, Cassandra, center, and wife Brenda, not pictured. 



Atlanta Chapter Places US Flags on Patriot Graves  
 

 

 

 

 Eugene Wilson, left, heads up a team to place U.S. Flags on Patriot Graves at the Historic Decatur Cemetery in 2019. 

Mark your Calendar & Meet Us at the Historic Decatur Cemetery 

Friday, June 27th at 9 a.m. to place U.S. Flags on Patriot Graves!  
 

  Each year during the last week of June, the Atlanta Chapter Sons of the American Revolution 

Graves Committee prepares for the upcoming Fourth of July celebrations by placing fresh U.S. 

National Flags on all accessible known Patriot graves in our area of responsibility within the 

Metro Atlanta Region.  
 

  On Friday, June 27, the Atlanta Chapter Patriot Graves Committee dedicates the final day to 

honoring Patriots in the Historic Decatur Cemetery. This special event invites all Atlanta 

Chapter members and their families to help place flags on the Patriot & Compatriot graves 

located within this historic cemetery. Afterward, all are welcome to join the Graves Committee 

in marking four additional Patriot graves at the Old Fellowship Primitive Baptist Cemetery in 

Tucker, completing the group’s grave-marking duties. 
 

  This year, the Graves Committee will visit eight Metro Atlanta cemeteries, 

honoring 16 Patriot graves, four Atlanta Chapter Compatriot graves and one 

Veteran of the War of 1812. 



 

 



Patriot Grave Marking 

 



 



 

 

 

 



 



 

Link: https://www.gsscar.org/2025-2026-state-project-theme 

 

https://www.gsscar.org/2025-2026-state-project-theme


 



NSSAR Proposed Bylaws by the VASSAR 

A vote on the below by Congress Delegates will take 

place in July during NSSAR Congress 

 



 



 



 



 
extent that there are members who would remain as members of the SAR if they did not 

have to maintain their membership in a chapter or State Society, this will allow the SAR 

to retain those members and the annual dues paid by those members. 



Spanish Contributions to the American Revolution

 



2025 Chapter Officer Directory 

  

Chapter officers to serve February 22, 2025, to February 21, 2026, are as follows: 

 
 

 
 

 

 

2025 Atlanta Chapter Sons of the American Revolution Officers 
  

Thank You to Our Atlanta Fellows 
 

  The Atlanta Fellows are members, spouses, businesses, and other organizations that support 

unbudgeted projects of the Atlanta Chapter with a $200 donation.  Such donations have supported our 

Sacred Soils Displays, Bushnell Monument dedication, VA Hospital Portico Project, and Flag 

Receptacle Program.  Donations toward chapter sponsored events such as Wreaths Across America 

also credit toward the Atlanta Fellow program.   

  Our newest Atlanta Fellows in 2025 is Paul Boshears. We thank all of our Atlanta Fellows for their 

support and encourage others to join their ranks! 

 



 



Veterans Respect Activities 
 

Our chapter has donated close to $ 6,000.00 to the VA since this project began in early 

2019 to purchase VA Canteen Coupon Books which patients can use in the canteen, coffee 

shop or cafeteria at the VAH, Decatur. These books will be distributed by the VA Volunteer 

Service at the hospital. At each meeting there will be a jar marked "$ for VA Canteen 

Coupon Books" to accept donations. Please look for it and contribute a dollar (or more). 
 

The role of the Veterans Respect Committee is to pursue opportunities to honor and recognize current service members 

and veterans of past service. A wide range of activities fall under this charge. Some examples are: 

 

-hours served in the VA Hospital (VAH) Volunteer Service,  

-visiting a veteran in a VAH, nursing home or private home,  

-donating personal care items to a VAH or nursing home serving veterans,  

-donating publications to a VAH,  

-organizing an outing for one or more veterans,  

-participating in a veteran’s funeral as a participant, pallbearer, or attendee,  

-attendance at Revolutionary War Veteran’s Grave Marking,  

-participating in placing flags or wreaths on veteran’s graves.  

 

We are aware that many of our Atlanta Chapter members have been involved in such activities, 

but we do not know the extent. We would like to gather information on such efforts. If you have 

been involved in any such activities since January 1, 2025, please report the details to our 

Chaplain John Titus. 

 

 


